REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: APRIL 13, 2016

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGE(IigvZ

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER @,

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD FOR THE LADYFACE COURT IMPROVEMENTS
PROJECT; NIB NO. 16-01

On March 24, 2016, the City received four (4) sealed bids for the Ladyface Court
Improvements Project; NIB 16-01. The project includes installation of irrigation and
lighting conduit, construction of new sidewalk, curb and gutter from the driveway of the
City Hall's parking lot to just east of the Recreation Center Driveway, removal and
replacement of two (2) commercial driveway aprons, and construction and landscaping
of a raised curb planter at the south end of Ladyface Court.

The bid results were as follows:

Pacific Tennis Courts, Inc. $149,990.00
Berry General Engineering Contractors, Inc. $198,653.00
Toro General Engineering Contractors $218,334.00
C.A. Rasmussen, Inc. $297,100.00

Staff reviewed the bid submittal of the apparent low bidder, Pacific Tennis Courts Inc.,
and determined that the bid proposal meets the requirements for this project. Staff
contacted references to discuss Pacific Tennis Courts work, and the references
indicated they were satisfied with the contractor's performance. The company is based
in Moorpark, California.

The FY 2015-16 budget includes $150,000 of General Fund money to complete the
project. Work is anticipated to commence in May, and take approximately thirty (30)
days to complete, with no work to be done on holidays.

RECOMMENDATION
Staff respectfully recommends the City Council award the contract for the Ladyface

Court Improvements Project; NIB 16-01, to Pacific Tennis Courts, Inc., in the amount of
$149,990.00.



